
Boston City Hall Plaza 
A Landmark Reimagined


For over 50 years, Boston City Hall Plaza has been at the heart of the city’s most defining 
moments—hosting everything from championship celebrations and concerts to protests and civic 
gatherings. Designed as part of I.M. Pei’s Government Center Urban Renewal Plan, the Plaza was 
envisioned as an open, democratic space connecting the people of Boston with their government. 
However, over time, its vast expanse of brick, accessibility challenges, and lack of everyday 
amenities made it less welcoming and underutilized.

The recent transformation of City Hall Plaza is a triumph of historic preservation and modern 
innovation, breathing new life into this iconic civic space while honoring its architectural and 
cultural significance. The design team worked closely with the Boston Landmarks Commission to 
ensure that the renovation respected the integrity of the original Brutalist vision while enhancing 
functionality, sustainability, and inclusivity for all Bostonians.


Key improvements include: 
Increased Accessibility – The original design relied on a steep mountain of steps, making much 
of the Plaza inaccessible. The renovation introduced Hanover Walk, a sloping, universally 
accessible promenade, ensuring equitable access for all visitors. 

Sustainability & Resilience – Over 60% of the Plaza’s surface is now permeable, reducing 
stormwater runoff and mitigating heat island effects. A 10,000-gallon rainwater harvesting 
system supports new plantings, which include 250 trees, 3,000 shrubs, and 10,000 native 
perennials. 

A Place for All – New flexible seating, shaded areas, and a first-of-its-kind “Kinder Brutalist” 
playscape make the Plaza an inviting space for people of all ages. Modernized infrastructure 
supports year-round programming, from large events to intimate gatherings. 

Reopening the North Entry – Closed since 9/11, the reimagined North Entry restores a vital 
connection between the Plaza and City Hall, welcoming the public back into their government.


The renewed Boston City Hall Plaza embodies the core values of historic preservation: honoring 
the past while ensuring a vibrant, sustainable, and inclusive future. This project sets a new 
precedent for how we can preserve and adapt iconic public spaces, making them accessible and 
engaging for generations to come.



